
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 

 

We had such a lovely night last night at Late Night with everyone 

coming along for games, pizza, choc tops and a movie. 

 

The behaviour of everyone was just fantastic and I cannot tell you 

how lovely it was for the staff to sit back and see all of the 

students sitting together enjoying the movie. Bellies full of pizza 

and ice-cream will do that!  

 

Staff 2021 

We had a great day on Tuesday with all of the students getting to 

meet their teachers for 2021. Seeing this yearõs Preps alongside our 2021 Prep group reminded us just 

how much learning happens in a year, even 2020 that tested us wherever it could.  

 

With one more staff placement still to finalise, I am happy to be publishing our (almost) complete staff 

list for 2021: 

 

Principal: Seona Aulich 

Grade Prep/One: Zoe Ravenscroft 

Grade Two/Three: Nick Williamson 

Grade Four/Five/Six: Melanie Thurstun  

Business Manager: Jeanette Kalinski 

Art/Music: Caroline Le Sueur 

Science/Sustainability: Sam Harrison 

Education Support/Office Administration: Deb Kent 

Education Support: Beth Johnson 

Education Support: Lydia Smith 

Education Support: TBA 

OHSC: Schoolõs Out, led by Katie Francescutti and Jen Hart 

 

This team is incredibly dynamic and invested in Hesket Primary and I have no doubt that your children 

will have another great year of school. I am so hopeful that 2021 will give me many opportunities to invite 

you into the school, to get to know our staff and understand the learning that is happening in each of the 

classrooms and curriculum areas. We extend an extra special welcome to Melanie, Caroline, Sam and 

the team from Schoolõs Out as they begin at Hesket; weõre looking forward to a great year ahead.  

 

Goodbye  

Next Monday will be Bill Gribbenõs last official day at Hesket. Bill has worked through a tumultuous year 

and has been particularly creative as the majority of his teaching has been from the other side of a 

computer screen. None the less, our students have had great experiences working with him, creating 

great Art projects, having a great time in the Music room with boom whackers, ukuleles and keyboards. 

On behalf of the school community we thank you for your contribution to the students of Hesket and wish 

you well in the future.  

 

 

 

Diary Dates 

 

December 

¶ Fri 18th ð Last Day of Term Four 

ð 1.30pm finish. 

 

January 

¶ Fri 29th ð First day of 2021 

school year. All students to 

attend.  

Newsletter 

Term 4 ð 11 th December 2020 
Bank details: BSB 063-806  Account No: 10023792 

Account Name: Hesket Primary School Official Account 

 

 
 



  
We all know that we will be changing before and after school providers next year. I would like to thank 

Judy for the time sheõs put into the program this year.  

 

Our last goodbye is to the Harris-Ryan family. Robert has been a student at Hesket since Prep and Jillian 

and Marcus have been incredibly involved and supportive of the school during this time. Jillian has been 

a School Council member and has also taken on the role of Vice-President for a term. Marcus and Jillian 

are a family who youõve seen at every working bee and fundraising event, or fixing something around the 

school on a weekend; theyõve done whatever they could to ensure that every student at Hesket has had 

the opportunity to participate in all activities with a genuine care for all students. More often than not, 

these contributions have been made with little fuss and behind the scenes. Hesket is very lucky to have 

had you as part of our community for the last seven years. Having said that, we hope and expect that you 

wonõt be strangers in the future.  

 

Last Day Breakfast 

Next Thursday the students will spend some of the day preparing and setting up our annual final day 

breakfast. Friday morning will begin with the students and teachers sitting down to a breakfast to reflect 

on and celebrate the year. It is also a time that we will wish Robert and Max all the best on their very last 

day of primary school. Students will then exchange their Kris Kringle presents and after a tidy up it will 

be 1.30pm and time to wish everyone a very happy holiday. 

 

Library Books 

All students wilth overdue library books have now received two reminders. The last day for these books 

to be returned is Monday when Mrs Russell will be visiting the school to collect the last of the books. 

 

 

Students of the Week 

Congratulations to Blake and Sam who are this weekõs Students of the Week. Blake has shown a great 

attitude towards his learning and has made a particular effort to complete tasks quickly. In the Junior 

grade this week, Sam has been particularly responsible, well prepared and mature in organising  his 

hearing equipment. Well done to both of you for demonstrating our school values so well over the last 

week! 

 

2021 Parent Payments 

Earlier this week families were sent home a copy of the Department new Parent Payment document. 

We realise that this document is a little ambiguous and so will send home individual family statements 

in the new year. 

 

Photos 

Keep on scrolling down to see some photos of some very happy kids at last nightõs Late Night. Weõll 

definitely run a similar evening again! 

 
 
 
 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


